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Detterman, Mark, Env. Health

Subject: RO284_Phone Conversation
Entry Type: Phone call

Start: Mon 4/21/2014 11:35 AM
End: Mon 4/21/2014 11:35 AM
Duration: 0 hours

Just returned a voice mail from Mr. Nissan Saidian who owns 3008 Lakeshore Blvd, and he understands benzene 
concentrations in indoor air are 80 and twice acceptable concentrations.  We discuss vapor data, and I state that there a 
number of unusual things with the data that we have asked Chevron to further investigate; however, for now the data 
indicates that he should be able to feel safe at the building.  Namely, the indoor air concentrations, which are typically 
higher than outdoor air, are nearly identical.  This is a good thing.  Yes the concentrations are about double generic 
commercial levels that are considered to be safe in all situations; however, the building is in a busy part of town and 
outdoor air concentrations appear to be essentially identical.  It is not possible to cleanup indoor air to a level higher than 
outdoor air.  Chevron will be investigating further to make sure this continues to be the situation.  He said he would have 
his consultant contact me. 


